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EX.220/09
WOMEN AND FAMILIES REPLACEMENT HOMELESSNESS ACCOMMODATION

(Key Decision)

Portfolio
Health and Community Development

Subject Matter
The Head of Planning and Housing Services submitted report DS.82/09 providing details of a proposal to replace the current London Road homeless families hostel accommodation.

The Head of Planning and Housing Services outlined the background to the matter, commenting that the London Road Hostel was not fit for purpose as it had no accessible accommodation for people with disabilities; required residents to share facilities and rooms;  was unsuitable for families with children; and inadequate for the needs of single women.  Replacement accommodation was therefore needed to improve the living conditions for residents, the quality of service provided to homeless people and to address equality/accessibility issues.

The original proposal was for new build hostel accommodation to be provided with the 'Centre of Excellence'.  Those plans were, however, reviewed in December 2008 following representations from Cumbria Police and the accommodation element withdrawn.  A trawl for sites was being carried out through Property Services.

He informed Members that the proposed replacement accommodation would not be a hostel type building, but rather self contained apartment/house provision.  There would be a communal room, play facilities and an office on site which would allow the scheme to be managed in a different way.  Initial estimated costs had been obtained (based on the current brief) at £1.5 million with design fees, project management costs and a 5% contingency of approximately £300k to be added, making a total estimated cost of £1.8 million.  The figures assumed that the replacement accommodation was on Council owned land.

He reported that current funding availability included the balance of the original project to be committed to the scheme of £690k (inclusive of a capital receipt for the current hostel building with a valuation of £450k), in addition to provision for any savings and underspends and left over contingencies from the Resource Centre scheme to be used.  He added that as the responsibility for homelessness was a statutory requirement on the authority no grant provision was available for accommodation.  The shortfall in the funding provision to take the scheme forward would therefore need to come from local authority resources.

In conclusion, the Head of Planning and Housing Services recommended that a funding proposal be submitted though the 2010/11 budget process.

The Health and Community Development Portfolio Holder informed the meeting that a good deal of work had been done and the proposals now required examination through the Budget process.  She therefore recommended that the process outlined in the report be agreed.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the funding proposal set out in Report DS.82/09 be submitted through the budget process 2010/11.

Reasons for Decision

To enable the scheme for the replacement of the current families and women's homelessness hostel to be replaced with more suitable accommodation







